To whom it may concern:

Dear Sir / Madam

I would like to express my grave concern for the Aboriginal people of NT under the present Intervention legislation. From my wide contacts with Aboriginal Community leaders across Australia I hear the same heart cry for an end to what has been a demoralising and disempowering move of our Government.

It is time for deep listening to leadership voices who have been pleading to be heard for many decades. It is their initiatives that our Government should stand behind not the 'Stronger Futures' legislation.

In appreciation of your immediate attention to these matters of vital concern for the First people of our land.

Anne Green Coordinator, Victorian Indigenous Education Network Coordinator, Victorian Indigenous Prayer Network Coordinator, Aboriginal Programs, Presbyterian Ladies College